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STAFF RECOMMENDATION

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”) and for its Recommendation states:

1.
In the attached Memorandum, which is labeled Exhibit A, Staff recommends that the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”) take notice of the adoption of the interconnection agreement by Big River Telephone Company, LLC (“Big River”), which the Commission approved in Case No. CK-2003-0104 as an interconnection agreement between Spectra Communications Group, LLC (“Spectra”) and Chariton Valley Telephone Corporation.

2.
Section 252(i) of the Telecommunications Act of 1996 (47 U.S.C. 252(i)) provides that “[a] local exchange carrier shall make available any interconnection, service, or network element provided under any agreement approved under this section to which it is a party to any other requesting telecommunications carrier upon the same terms and conditions as those provided in the agreement.”

3.
47 CFR 51.809(b) states that an Incumbent Local Exchange Carrier (“ILEC”) is not required to provide a particular interconnection, service, or element where the costs of providing it would be greater than the cost of providing it to the carrier that originally negotiated the agreement, or where it would not be technically feasible.

4.
In this case, Big River filed its Notice of Adoption of Interconnection Agreement on March 2, 2004. Spectra filed Comments in Opposition to the Notice of Adoption of Interconnection Agreement (“Comments in Opposition”) on April 1, 2004, stating that Big River had never responded to a formal Section 252(i) Adoption Letter sent by Spectra to Big River on February 6, 2004.  However, Spectra did not specify either of the grounds for refusal set out in 51.809(b) in its Comments in Opposition.

5.
Staff believes that until such time as Big River requests a particular interconnection, service, or element, Spectra will not be able to determine if the costs are greater or if the provision is technically infeasible. Therefore, Staff believes that Spectra should wait to make its objections, if any, at that time.  In the meantime, Staff believes that no grounds exist for the Commission to refuse to take notice of the adoption of the interconnection agreement.

WHEREFORE, Staff recommends that the Commission take notice of the adoption of this previously approved interconnection agreement.
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